ASCC NMS Panel

Approved Minutes

Thursday, March 22, 2018





                  12:00pm-1:30pm

352 Denney Hall

ATTENDEES: Daly, Daniels, Derdzinski, Dinan, Haddad, Heckler, Matthews, Vankeerbergen


Agenda: 
1) Approval of 2-15-18 minutes
· Daly, Matthews, unanimously approved
2) First-year Seminar—Jennifer Sinnott 
· Very interesting seminar to engage first-year students.
· Some discussion about how an 80% or higher is needed to receive a Satisfactory grade, which might be challenging. On the other hand, this particular faculty member may be a generous grader.   

· Matthews, Daly, unanimously approved

3) First-year Seminar—Venkat Gopalan & Karl Roth 
· Karl Roth is an MD & a visiting scholar.
· The syllabus does not provide much information about how students will be evaluated. Request to provide more comprehensive grading information.
· The list of scientists is very male and European. Since the topic of the course is curiosity, it would be good to include some gender and geographic diversity. Request to include non-European and more non-male scientists.
· Daly, Matthews, unanimously approved with 2 contingencies (in bold above)
4) EEOB 5610 (new course)
· This sounds like a fantastic course. 

· The science prereqs are the ones on the form in curriculum.osu.edu (not the ones on the syllabus, which is an earlier draft).

· School of Communication has also provided a concurrence. The concurrence suggested a prereq of a foundational course in science or environmental communication (e.g., COMM 4240, COMM 3340, or ENR 3400). The prereqs identified in the current proposal meet this suggestion.
· Overtime, EEOB might work with other partners (e.g., Grange Center).
· Hopefully, every group will have at least one graduate student to secure great presentations.

· Matthews, Derdzinski, unanimously approved with one abstention
5) GE revision proposal

· The fiscal report that everyone is waiting for may not be that useful because it will be based on the status quo—that is, on the idea that ASC offers the same percentage of GE courses as the College currently does. Furthermore, units have not declared how many GE courses they will want to develop. Some reduction of credit is included in the fiscal report (e.g., reduction by 10%), but still there is not enough information for an accurate forecast.
· The fear is that ASC might spend much time and energy focused on the approval stage of the new GE & not spend enough energy thinking about how one can use the new model to best serve the students.
· Meg Daly suggests organizing a meeting of directors of undergraduate studies to get conversation started.

· Issue: Who proposes these courses? Do they need to be faculty developed? For example, can CLSE develop courses?

· Word of caution that the expected learning outcomes in the new GE proposal need to be redefined and/or further refined. Indeed, without a significant tightening of the ELOs and given the current budget model, there is a real risk that there will be a rapid proliferation of courses in the new GE. As stated in the current proposal, many of the ELOs are flexible enough to allow for very broad interpretations, and units are very likely to push to be approved for as many GE categories as possible.
